



Collide Church (Yadkinville, NC) Serves Faithfully Again In Peru

www.rootedingraceandlove.org



ALAMEDA SCHOOL Collide Church Reaches Out To Local Schools



DIOSPI SCHOOL
"Connectados Con Cristo"
DISCIPLING YOUTH



VILLAGE OUTREACH Sharing God's Love In New Areas

## APRIL & MAY EXCITMENT

God has been so faithful and opened many doors for ministry over these past two months. We are so thankful for His provisions and for sending such AMAZING people to serve along side the mission here in Peru. Early in April, Collide Church from Yadkinville, NC, arrived for the second year to help deliver Samaritan Purse Shoeboxes, minister along side the school ministries, and help with several construction projects on the mission house. The team, led by Susan Doub, encouraged our family greatly as they served for almost two weeks in the village of Curahausi. We praise God for their faithfulness and hearts to come and share the LOVE of CHRIST to so many in need of a Savior.

Soon after, Front Street Baptist Church team, Statesville, NC, led by Matthew and Jaime Tang, traveled for the third time to southern Peru to partner with the Rooted In Grace & Love mission team. How incredibly blessed we were as they team brought many supplies, Bibles, and beautiful artwork painted by many individuals in North Carolina to help bring God's Word and beauty to the walls of the new ALMA Children's Home. Throughout their week, the Front Street mission volunteers traveled to far out, remote villages to help deliver Operation Christmas Child boxes and help with the discipling of many youth and children. The team worked hard to provide many Bibles to villages and share the GOSPEL of JESUS CHRIST to many individuals in the streets and markets of Peru. Thank you all for faithfully serving and for your hearts in bringing others to the saving knowledge of JESUS CHRIST. Thank you for helping to deliver food to many families in desperate need of food and LOVE. Thank you also, for all the Bibles that you purchased and brought to the mission here in Peru





Delivering Samaritan Purse Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes To Hundreds of Children In Peru



INTERN HIGHLIGHT

Maggie Snider (College Student From UNC- Charlotte) Helps To Serve Along Side The Heath Family In Peru For 3 Weeks



OUR NEW ADDITION: SOL RIDER HEATH
So blessed to announce the birth of our new son, Sol Rider, born on
April 26th. We were so HAPPY and BLESSED during this time to have
my mom, Lou Ann Dyson, help us for almost 3 weeks!

HELPING TO PROVIDE FOOD FOR FAMILIES IN NEED



DISCIPLING THE YOUTH IN REMOTE VILLAGES

Lou Ann Dyson (Beulah Baptist Church) traveled thousands of miles to love on her grandkids and her new baby grandson, as Sol Rider, entered into this world in April. We praise God for the birth our our sixth child. Words cannot fully describe all the love and appreciation we have for "Nannie" as she faithfully and sacrificially gives her time, heart, and resources to help us with the mission. The Lord also brought us Maggie Snider (Statesville, NC) in May. Maggie joined our family for three weeks to help our family to minister to many of the locals in schools and villages. What a HUGE BLESSING Maggie was during her time here! Thank you Maggie, for your beautiful heart!

We want to thank all of our supporters and church families for all that you do to continue to help us minister and serve here in Peru. Your prayers, love, and hearts for sharing the LOVE of JESUS has greatly impacted our family and the people of Peru. We are so grateful for the boxes that have been given by Samaritan's Purse to help us reach far out remote villages. These boxes have opened many doors for us to share God's love on how He gave His one and only Son, Jesus Christ, to be the Savior of the world. Please join us in continuing to pray for the hundreds of children who received a box, New Testament, and the message of God's grace. Pray for the Lord to lead and direct this mission and for the Rooted In Grace & Love mission team to be faithful in the direction He leads us. Thank you ALL again for your commitment, LOVE, and prayers! Please continue to visit the website for weekly updates!

May God Bless You All! ~ The Heath Family (Rooted In Grace & Love Missionaries Serving In Peru)